
 
 
 

Wear a mask on the way in, on the way out and when you are not seated. 
No proof of double vaccination and or no mask = no entry. 

Please carry on you your proper double vaccination proof, in case requested by authorities at the DLC. 

Let us ALL attend, support our President, President Elect, Club and socialise, 
this is Rotary; Fun, Friendship, Fellowship, Networking and Service. 

 

Tonight: AG Adam de Totth, Club Visit 
 
 
 

 

Future Programs:    
 

23 Nov; Siobhan O'Brien - historical novel 
Introduction: Jo Jones 
Vote of thanks: 
 

30 Nov; Glenn Matthews; Mollymook Surf Rescue 
Introduction: 
Vote of thanks: 
 
 

December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and 
Treatment Month 
 

5 Dec 2021, SUNDAY, combined Club 
Changeover and Christmas LUNCHEON. 
At the Dunn Lewis Centre, 12.00noon 
For members, family and friends,  
$40/person. 3 course meal. 
  

7 Dec; No Meeting 
 

14 Dec; AGM 
 

21 Dec; TBA 
 

28 Dec; No meeting 
 
 

January is Rotary’s Vocational Service Month 
 

4 Jan; No Meeting 
 

11 Jan; Prawn and Pizza Night at Rotary Park, TBC 
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Club’s Calendar  
4 Dec Sat Community Christmas Party 
4 Dec Sat Council Election 

5 Dec Sun Changeover and Christmas 
Luncheon at DLC 

11 or 12 Dec Sat-Sun Bunnings’ BBQ 
Dec  Christmas Trees Sale 

18 Dec Sat BOF Princess Ball 
Civic Centre 

8-14 Jan  RYLA 
8 Mar Tues International Women’s Day 

18-20 Mar   District Conference, Temora 
5 Apr Tues Area Governor’s Visit 

Birthdays:  17 Nov; Liz Fondacaro,  
18 Nov; Robin Cantrill, 20 Nov; Emile Jansen and Tim Trescowthick. 

Anniversaries: None this week. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


9 November 2021 meeting; 
 

President Tony Fondacaro welcomed members and guests Fiona Fanagan and Edward Bowles to the meeting. 

Reports: 

Secretary Beck Cameron informed members of information received by the club from District on grant money available from 
District for projects relating to the Black summer Bushfires.  Community Christmas party on Saturday 4th December at the Rotary 
Park, members to let Beck know if anyone they know would like a invite from Santa. 

PP Leonie Corrin-Smith spoke on the Lion’s Club running the New Year’s Eve fireworks, more detail to follow. 

Blessing of the Fleet Ball Chairperson Clare Nyholm informed members that there are 33 princesses and partners all excited 
about the ball, rehearsals start at the end of November, interview are the week before the Ball. 

President Tony reminded members of the Christmas party/Changeover coming up on Sunday 5th December names are needed.  
Bunnings BBQ are back. 

Youth Report given by Louise Garrett: District have cancelled both RYPEN and RYLA for this year and the Youth Exchange 
program is returning in a few years.  There is good news for the Youth committee the sponsorship prizes for the local school’s 
presentation days are been given in vouchers from Harbour bookshop. 

GUESTS SPEAKERS 
Edward Bowles Consulting Engineering spoke on his travels as a consult Engineer and travelling to countries including third 
world countries.   
Edward has been a Consulting Engineer for 40years and has found it to be rewarding work, which has taken Edward to Central 
Asia, Cambodia, Thailand just to name a few.   
Next week Edward will be travelling to Timor-Leste to assist in preparing a 5-year plan for the Government for road construction, 
making sure the plan meets international standard.   
Edward enjoys travelling so being consulting Engineer works well for Edward.  Though Edward is looking at retiring in the near 
future. 

Fiona Fangan Solicitor has recently moved to the area from Adelaide and works at Hozack & Clisdell Solicitors.  Fiona spoke 
on her journey so far from Cowra, University days in Wollongong.   
Fiona spoke on her husband Richard’s journey from being a Mining Engineer to recently finishing studies to be a doctor.   
Fiona spoke on her COVID journey with a new born baby, having to isolate/quarantine after making a mad dash back to Adelaide 
before the borders closed.  Decided to return to NSW to be closer to their families, purchasing their home over FaceTime.   

 

 
Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report and the photo. 

End of Report 
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